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2014 SDAHO/SDONE Annual Meeting 
Convention Highlights  

Presidentõs Message 

O C T O B E R  2 0 1 4  

To provide leadership for the profession of nursing across diverse settings. 

SDONE Board 
 

President: 
Philip Boettcher,  
Rapid City 
 
Past President:  
Rochelle Reider, Mitchell 
 
Secretary:  
Tamara Larsen- Engelkes, 
Tea 
 
Treasurer:  
Teri Kinghorn, Rapid City 
 
Public Relations:  
Paula Hamann, Sioux Falls 
 
Program:  
Connie Schmidt, Beresford 
Angie Mills, Rapid City 
 
Bylaws:  
Debra Leners, Sioux Falls 

District I Chair:  
Suzanne Campbell, Rapid 
City 
 
District II Chair:  
Kirby Kleffman, Eureka 
 
District III Chair:  
Sheri Fischer, Sioux Falls 
 
District IV Chair:  
Chris Lippert, Mitchell 
 
Aging Services  
Committee:  
Amy Thiesse, Vermillion 
 
Council on Acute Care: 
Deb Colson, Rapid City 
 
Public Policy:  
Deb Fischer-Clemens, Sioux 
Falls 
 
Nursing Workforce  
Center: Philip Boettcher, 
Rapid City, and Rochelle 
Reider, Mitchell 
 
Website Manager: 

Joni Vaughn, Sioux Falls 

Philip Boettcher, MSN, RN, NE-BC 

 
TT hh ee   FF ii rr ss tt   NN oo tt ee   

  

 

The first note of a concert is one that has a sense of anticipation. I also share a similar anticipation in 

writing to you. As my first message as SDONE President, I am honored to represent you.  I am very 

appreciative of Past-President Rochelle Reider’s time and mentorship in preparing me for the office.  

I believe taking a moment for a brief reflection is important before moving forward in an interesting 

and challenging health care climate. The South Dakota Organization of Nurse Executives has been in 

existence since 1979. That would make this the organizations 35
th
 anniversary year. Since SDONE’s 

inception, the organization has seen in the neighborhood of 17 presidents to date.  At the conclusion  

of SDAHO this year, SDONE membership has grown to over 140 members strong.  The growth of 

this organization is significant. 

How does an organization grow? There may be many answers but a core nursing value is at the 

center of the growth, mentorship. One famous quote (Benjamin Franklin) states, “Tell me and I 

forget, teach me and I may remember, involve me and I learn.” Nursing has a long history of 

mentoring the current and next generation of nurses. The influences purposely appear in different 

forms such as an academic instructor to a student, an experienced nurse to recent graduate, or a nurse 

leader to an aspiring leader.  As the SDONE body, your effort of mentoring others has been crucial in 

expanding membership and vocalizing nursing issues across South Dakota. I sincerely appreciate 

your efforts.  

Has there been a better time to mentor and raise awareness as a nurse? In reflecting back to my 

undergraduate days (longer than I care to admit), I remember going to nursing school to learn how to 

be a nurse. I do not recall going to school to learn the influences or politics of nursing. The topic of 

health care politics did not enter my thoughts and was not significantly introduced in the classroom. 

The reality is that nursing has a fundamental need to talk and mentor other nurses and the public 

regarding nursing topics, successes, and challenges. Individual nurse leaders can help the next 

generation of nurses to aspire to greatness with eyes wide open to meet the challenges of patient care, 

quality, and cost. Your time and words are an incredible influence to others. Taking the time to reach 

one aspiring leader drops the pebble in the water that has limitless possibilities. Your influence can 

change the shape of tomorrow by investing in a future leader today. 

What topics? The topics are limitless but here are a few to consider: 

¶ The IOM’s recommendation on BSN level entry into nursing 

¶ Initiative 17 on this year’s ballot 

¶ Teaching nurses the finance of healthcare and how it affects what they touch 

I hear nurses say that they want to focus on patient care; I would say that is great focus but our focus 

has to be from the bedside, to the community, to the nation. The nursing song is so important to share 

and mentorship is one strong note! 

Warmest Regards,                   

Phil Boettcher                                          
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Convention Highlights  

September 24 -26, 2014  

Rapid City  

                                     

                        

         Handing over the gavel: 

Phil Boettcher, President and 

Rochelle Reider, Past President 

 

 

Congratulations Carla Borchardt and Lacey Joens 

2014 SDONE Scholarship Recipients: 
 

Carla Borchardt, MSN, RN ñCarla has been the Direcotr of Professional Practice at Avera 
McKennan since 1999.  Carla is currently pursuing a DNP for Executive Leadership through 
Amercian Sentinel University with an anticipated graduation date of June 2015. 
 

 

Lacey Joens, BSN, RN --Lacey is currently the Emergency Department Director and Trauma 
Program Manager at Spearfish Regional Hospital.  Lacey is pursuing a MSN for Nursing 
Management and Organizational Leadership from American Sentinel University with an 
anticipated graduation date of February 2016. 
 

 
 

 

CONGRATULA TIONS 

To the SDONE Membership Meeting Door 

Prize Recipients: JoAnn Ginsberg, Sharon 

Jacobsen, and Katie Biggins 



SDONE Newsletter 
October 2014 

Page 3 of 15 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations Cathy Dill 

SDONE Leadership Award 2014 
 

 
 
Cathy Dill, MSN, RN —Cathy is the Director of Nursing at Spearfish Regional Hosital.  Cathy 
demonstrated one example of her exceptional leadership skills in her organization when she 
collaborated with Rapid City Regional Hospital to develop and implement an e-ICU.  As the 
Treasurer for SDONE, Cathy facilitated the process of obtaining and reinstating the 
organization’s 501 C-3 status during her tenure and beyond—a complex and time consuming 
project!  Cathy is a recognized leader in her community and is involved in many community 
endeavors.      
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SDONE,  
I want to thank all of the SDONE members for the honor of being chosen for the 2014 SDONE 

Nurse Leadership award. I consider it a great honor to be chosen by my peers for this recognition. 

Many of my colleagues also should be recognized for their great leadership and support of the 
SDONE organization. I truly feel that it gives us the opportunity to mentor and coach new leaders 
and network with others. We are stronger together as a profession. Again, thank you very much for 
this award.   

Cathy Dill, MSN, RN 
 

Philip, 

 
I wanted to extend a huge Thank You to the SDONE members for the scholarship that I received.  I am much 
honored to be a part of the organization and recipient of the award.  In continuing toward my Masters I am 
preparing myself for great endeavors and being a part of this organization makes me feel like I am part of a team 

that understands the challenges of continued education.  I look forward to many years with this group and I know 
that I have support and leadership from the SDONE.  Thank you again. 

Lacey Joens RN BSN Director of Emergency Services & Infusion Center Spearfish Regional Hospital 
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Thank-you to the Outgoing Leaders for your service to SDONE: 
¶ Rochelle Reider, President 

¶ Tracy Harrington, Secretary 

¶ Carla Borchardt, Public Relations and Center for Nursing Workforce 

¶ Andi Litton, West River Program Co-Chair 

¶ Beth Cavanaugh, District 1 Chair 

¶ Paula Hamann, District 3 Chair 
 

Welcome to the 2014-2015 Incoming Leaders for SDONE: 
¶ Philip Boettcher, President 

¶ Rochelle Reider, Past President 

¶ Tamara Larsen-Engelkes, Secretary 

¶ Paula Hamann, Public Relations 

¶ Angie Mills, West River Program Co-Chair 

¶ Suzanne Campbell, District 1 Chair 

¶ Sheri Fischer, District 3 Chair 

¶ Joni Vaughn, SDONE Website Manager 

¶ Philip Boettcher and Rochelle Reider, Center for Nursing Workforce 

                  November Nursing History Facts 

1873 Boston Training School for Nurses opened 

November 1  1858 Adelaide Nutting born in Frost Village, QUE  

November 4  
1854 Florence Nightingale arrives in Scutari  

1864 Anita Newcomb McGee born in Washington, DC  

November 5  1871 Mary Gardner born in Newton MA 

November 8  1938 Spirit of Nursing monument dedicated in Arlington Nat. Cemetery 

November 10  1962 Alice Louise Florence Fitzgerald died 

November 11  1993 Women’s Vietnam Memorial dedicated Washington DC 

November 25 1999 Lucile Petry Leone died 

November 29  1832 Louisa May Alcott born in Germantown, PA 

November 30  
1897 Virginia Henderson born Kansas City, MO 

1907 Florence Blake - born Stevens Point WI  

History of SDONE  

Past SDONE Presidents and members--do you know interesting facts about the  history of 
SDONE?  Please submit any information you have to Paula Hamann: 

paula.hamann@sanfordhealth.org 

paula.hamann@sanfordhealth.org
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2014 ï 2015 SDONE Board Officers and Members 

 
PRESIDENT:  Philip Boettcher, Director Orthopedics/Surgical/Neuro 

    Rapid City Regional Hospital   pboettcher@regionalhealth.com 

 

PAST PRESIDENT:   Rochelle Reider, Vice President of Patient Services 

Avera Queen of Peace Hospital rochelle.reider@avera.org  

 

SECRETARY:  Tamara Larsen-Engelkes, Nurse Manager Women’s Center 

    Avera McKennan Hospital 

 

TREASURER:  Teri Kinghorn, Director of Progressive Care 

    Rapid City Regional Hospital  tkinghorn@regionalhealth.com  

 

PUBLIC RELATIONS:  Paula Hamann, Director of Special Projects & Patient Experience 

    Sanford USD Medical Center paula.hamann@sanfordhealth.org 

 

BYLAWS:    Debra Leners, VP Women’s, Children’s and Respiratory Services 

    Sanford USD Medical Center   debra.leners@sanfordhealth.org  

 

PUBLIC POLICY:   Deb Fischer Clemens, VP Avera Center for Public Policy 

    Avera Health   deb.fischerclemens@avera.org  

 

PROGRAM CO-CHAIRS:  East River ï Connie Schmidt, Director of Nursing 

    Bethesda Nursing Home cschmidt@bethesdasd.com 

 

West River ï Angie Mills, Director Adult Intensive Care Units 

    Rapid City Regional Hospital  amills@regionalhealth.com  

     

AGING SERVICES:   Amy Thiesse, Director of Long Term Care Services 

    Sanford Health Network amy.thiesse@sanfordhealth.org   

 

DISTRICT 1:    Suzanne Campbell, Director of CIU 

    Rapid City Regional Hospital  scampbell2@regionalhealth.com   

 

DISTRICT 2:    Kirby Kleffman, Director of ED/CCU/Trauma 

    Sanford Aberdeen  kirby.kleffman@sanfordhealth.org  

 

DISTRICT 3:    Sheri Fischer, Director Newborn Nursery and NICU Services 

    Sanford USD Medical Center sheri.fischer@sanfordhealth.org  

 

DISTRICT 4:   Chris Lippert, Director of OR/SDS/ED 

    Avera Queen of Peace Hospital chris.lippert@avera.org 
 

WEBSITE  MANAGER:         Joni Vaughn, Coordinator, Special Projects 
    Sanford USD Medical Center    joni.vaughn@sanfordhealth.org 

 
 
 
 

mailto:pboettcher@regionalhealth.com
mailto:rochelle.reider@avera.org
mailto:tkinghorn@regionalhealth.com
mailto:paula.hamann@sanfordhealth.org
mailto:debra.leners@sanfordhealth.org
mailto:deb.fischerclemens@avera.org
mailto:connie.k.schmidt@sanfordhealth.org
mailto:amills@regionalhealth.com
mailto:amy.thiesse@sanfordhealth.org
mailto:scampbell2@regionalhealth.com
mailto:kirby.kleffman@sanfordhealth.org
mailto:sheri.fischer@sanfordhealth.org
mailto:chris.lippert@avera.org
Joni.Vaughn@SanfordHealth.org
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Submitted by: Deb Fischer-Clemens, BSN, MHA, SDONE Government Relations (605)322-4668 

 

STATE ELECTION  
Initiated Measure 17 (IM 17): An initiated measure to require health insurers to include all willing and qualified 

health care providers on their provider lists. 

On Nov. 4, you will have the opportunity to vote on IM 17, which is known nationally as an “any willing provider” 

law. If enacted, this law would add another government regulation for health care and increase the cost of health 

insurance premiums. South Dakota Association of Healthcare Organizations, Avera, Regional Health, Sanford 

Health, Wellmark, and the America’s Health Insurance Plans are all working on Vote NO on 17, 

notohighercosts.com. 

 

The increase in premiums was proven on South Dakota’s marketplace last year. The cost of the narrow network 

products was considerably less than the cost of the broad-network products. The increase has been estimated to 

add up to 21 percent to private health insurance premium costs according to a George Mason University Issue 

Brief (http://chpre.org/new-issue-brief-on-any-willing-provider-and-freedom-of-choice-laws/). Small business 

owners and individuals will bear the brunt of these additional costs. In addition, 99 percent of South Dakotans who 

purchased insurance on the federal marketplace last year, chose narrow network options. 

 

Another advantage to narrow networks is they encourage practice-based population health. This approach to care 

uses information on a group of patients within a group of practices to improve care clinical outcomes of patients 

across the care continuum. The most effective way to achieve this is in an integrated system of care. 

 

A vote “Yes” is for the proposed law. 

A vote “No” is against the proposed law. 

 

Initiated Measure 18 (IM 18): An initiative measure to increase the state minimum wage 

You will also have the opportunity to vote on IM 18 in November. This initiated measure would raise South 

Dakota’s minimum wage from $7.25 to $8.50 per hour, along with other wage provisions. 

 

In addition to the increase in minimum wages paid, this proposal would automatically index wage increases based 

on the change in the consumer price index (CPI) for a 12 month period, as measured in August each year.  

 

A vote “Yes” is for the increase in the state minimum wage. 

A vote “No” is against the increase in the state minimum wage. 

 

For additional information on the Nov. 4, 2014, election, you may visit https://sdsos.gov/elections-

voting/upcoming-elections/2014-ballot-questions.aspx. At this site, you have the option of requesting an absentee 

ballot, finding your polling place, viewing a sample ballot and more. 

NATIONALLY 
Medicaid Expansion 
As of Sept. 1, 2014, 27 states and the District of Columbia have agreed to expand Medicaid to citizens up to 138 
percent of the Federal Poverty Level (FPL). Several Republican governors have successfully negotiated Medicaid 
waivers, allowing them to expand Medicaid in their states and receive the 100 percent match dollars through 
2016. Below is a synopsis of three of those Medicaid expansion programs.  

HEALTH CARE POLICY UPDATE 
 

http://notohighercosts.com/?gclid=CJGQuJ_hn8ECFQsKaQodkCgAfQ
http://chpre.org/new-issue-brief-on-any-willing-provider-and-freedom-of-choice-laws/
https://sdsos.gov/elections-voting/upcoming-elections/2014-ballot-questions.aspx
https://sdsos.gov/elections-voting/upcoming-elections/2014-ballot-questions.aspx
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Arkansas: Expansion here covers all newly eligible adults, ages 19-64, parents from 17-138 percent of the federal 
poverty level (FPL) and childless adults from 0-138 percent FPL through a premium assistance program. 
Beneficiaries have the option to choose between at least 2 silver level Marketplace qualified health plans (QHPs). If 
a beneficiary does not choose a plan, one will be automatically assigned. Beneficiaries are not responsible for any 
premium costs, but cost-sharing is required for enrollees from 100-138 percent FPL. This cost-sharing is consistent 
with Medicaid rules, and is limited to 5 percent of annual income and includes premiums paid. The benefits 
package will be the same as the Medicaid state plan benefits package. This model also provides 3 months’ 
coverage prior to application date on a fee-for-service basis. 
 
Iowa: Expansion in Iowa covers newly eligible adults, ages 19-64 up to 100 percent FPL through Medicaid managed 
care. Newly eligible adults, ages 19-64 from 100-138 percent FPL are covered through a premium assistance 
program. Beneficiaries have the option to choose between at least 2 silver level Marketplace QHPs. If a beneficiary 
does not choose a plan, one will be automatically assigned, of which the beneficiary must authorize the plan. In 
addition, beneficiaries who have access to cost-effective employer-sponsored insurance (ESI) are required to 
receive premium assistance for that coverage. 
 
Premiums are $10 per month for beneficiaries from 100-138 percent FPL and $5 per month for beneficiaries from 
50-100 percent FPL, beginning in year 2; premiums are waived by meeting healthy behavior activities as defined by 
Iowa Medicaid Enterprise. Cost sharing for these beneficiaries is the requirement of a co-pay for non-emergent use 
of emergency room services. Cost sharing is limited to 5 percent of quarterly income and includes premiums paid. 
 
Pennsylvania: (NOTE: This waiver was just approved by CMS on Aug. 28, 2014; it will not be implemented until Jan. 
1, 2015.)Expansion in Pennsylvania will cover all newly eligible adults ages 21-64, parents from 33-138 percent FPL 
and childless adults from 0-138 percent FPL will be covered through the Private Coverage Option (a premium 
assistance program). Newly eligible adults that are ages 19-20 will be covered under Medicaid managed care. 
Beneficiaries have the option to choose between at least 2 silver level Marketplace QHPs. If a beneficiary does not 
choose a plan, one will be automatically assigned, of which the beneficiary must authorize the plan. In addition, 
beneficiaries who have access to cost-effective employer-sponsored insurance (ESI) are required to receive 
premium assistance for that coverage. 
 
CMS has capped premium amounts at no more than 2 percent of household income, which is consistent with what 
individuals would pay for coverage through the private insurance exchange. The state had requested a copayment 
of $10 for non-emergent use of the emergency room; however, CMS has rejected this because $8 is the maximum 
amount allowed under federal regulations and because this must be implemented through a state plan 
amendment, not through the waiver application process. 
 
Study:  Nurses Could Play Larger Role in Chronic Care Management 
Giving nurses a larger role in care for chronic conditions such as high blood pressure, high cholesterol and diabetes 
could help offset the primary care physician shortage, according to a new study published in the Annals of Internal 
Medicine.  Researchers reviewed 18 studies on registered nurses' effectiveness in leading management of the 
three chronic conditions, six of which were randomized controlled trials. Nurses in all 18 studies were able to 
change doses of medications prescribed by physicians, and nurses in 11 could independently start patients on new 
ones.  Click here for the study. 
 

Ebola 
Nationally, concern has been expressed about whether health care providers are prepared for the arrival of a 
patient with Ebola or other infectious diseases. Ensure that you know your facility’s policy regarding admission of a 
patient suspected of being infected with Ebola. If you have not received education on the policy, request it from 
your leadership. Assure that you have access to protective gear, including eye protection and fluid resistant gowns. 
 
Also, know which questions to ask, and ensure the lines of communication are open as care is provided for patients 
with any infectious disease, such as Ebola. Assure that your facility is prepared in the event a patient arrives with 
an infectious disease.   

http://t.congressweb.com/l/?JXUSWVXOZUGLCWH


SDONE Newsletter 
October 2014 

Page 8 of 15 
 

 
 

IINN  TTHHEE  NNEEWWSS  

  

SSTTAARRTT  MMAAKKIINNGG  YYOOUURR  PPLLAANNSS  NNOOWW  TTOO  AATTTTEENNDD  TTHHEE  AANNNNUUAALL  AAOONNEE  MMEEEETTIINNGG!!!!    
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AONE NEWS HIGHLIGHTS  

CDC releases updated PPE protocols for health care workers caring for Ebola patients  
The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC), this week released updated protocols and guidance for the 
use of personal protective equipment (PPE) related to Ebola and detailed, step-by-step instructions for how to safely 
put the equipment on and take it off. CDC Director Thomas Frieden, MD, said detailed guidelines are centered around 
three key principles: Prior to working with an Ebola patient, staff should undergo rigorous training and practice, and 
demonstrate competence in safely putting on and removing PPE; no skin should be left exposed when PPE is worn; 
and a trained observer should watch every time personnel put on and remove PPE. For more information, see the 
Readiness Advisory on AONE's Ebola Preparedness Resources web page.  
   
AONE, AHA issue statements pledging group collaboration on Ebola efforts  
The AONE, the American Association of Critical-Care Nurses and the Emergency Nurses Association last week 
issued a statement together urging their members to work together to prevent the spread of the Ebola virus. This work 
includes collaborating to identify resource and system gaps that have the potential to harm patients or caregivers. 
Additionally, last week the American Hospital Association, the American Nurses Association and the American 
Medical Association issued a joint statement pledging to collaborate in the fight against Ebola.  
   
Travelers from impacted African countries to be monitored in U.S.  
The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) announced this week that public health authorities will begin 
active post-arrival monitoring of individuals whose travel originates in Liberia, Sierra Leone, or Guinea. These travelers 
are now arriving to the United States at one of five airports where entry screening is being conducted by Customs and 
Border Protection and CDC. Travelers without febrile illness or symptoms consistent with Ebola will be followed up 
with daily by state and local health departments for 21 days from the date of their departure from West Africa. Six 
states (New York, Pennsylvania, Maryland, Virginia, New Jersey, and Georgia), where approximately 70 percent of 
incoming travelers are headed, will begin active post-arrival monitoring on Oct. 27, and other states will follow. During 
active post-arrival monitoring, state and local health officials maintain daily contact with all travelers from the three 
affected countries for the entire 21 days following their last possible date of exposure to Ebola virus. In the event a 
traveler begins to show symptoms, public health officials will implement an isolation and evaluation plan following 
appropriate protocols to limit exposure, and direct the individual to a local hospital that has facilities and staff trained to 
receive potential Ebola patients. (CDC news release, 10/22/14)  
   
Ebola case diagnosed in New York City  
A hospitalized physician who volunteered in Guinea and returned to the United States tested positive for Ebola, 
according to the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC). The patient is receiving care at Bellevue Hospital, 
one of eight New York state hospitals designated to treat Ebola patients. Modern Healthcare reported that New York 
state and city health officials said that the hospital staff has been trained in proper protocols and is well prepared to 
treat Ebola patients. The physician had returned through JFK Airport on Oct. 17 and participated in the enhanced 
screening for all returning travelers from these countries. He went through multiple layers of screening and did not 
have a fever or other symptoms of illness. The patient reported a fever to local health officials for the first time 
yesterday, according to the CDC news release.   
   
AHA, HHS host information sessions providing Ebola guidance for clinical staff  
AONE Chief Executive Officer Pamela Thompson spoke about Ebola preparedness during an Oct. 21 town hall 
webinar for AONE and American Hospital Association members. Thompson stressed the need for nurse leaders to 
perform hospital drills with staff and to reach out to staff to learn their concerns. "If we work together and share what 
each of us is learning, share what's working best, we will end up with a critical process that will serve us all well," she 
said during the webinar. In addition, a transcript and audio replay is now available of the Oct. 16 call, specifically 
addressing the protection of nurses and hosted by the Department of Health and Human Services (HHS). Replays of 
other previous HHS-hosted calls are available at the HHS Office of the Assistant Secretary for Preparedness and 
Response website. AONE, HHS and AHA resources can be accessed on AONE's Ebola Preparedness web page, the 
AHA library of resources, and the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention website.  
   
DeSalvo moves to HHS Ebola response team  
Karen DeSalvo, MD, MPH, head of the Office of the National Coordinator for Health Information Technology at the 
Department of Health and Human Services (HHS), is leaving that position to become acting assistant secretary of 
health. Forbes reported that DeSalvo, who has as a background in public health, will assist HHS secretary Sylvia 

http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723579&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://www.cdc.gov/vhf/ebola/hcp/procedures-for-ppe.html
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723580&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=https://www.magnetmail.net/actions/email_web_version.cfm?recipient_id=1746028051&message_id=7291196&user_id=AHA_AONE1&group_id=662439&jobid=22592974
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723581&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://www.aone.org/aone_readiness_advisory.shtml?utm_source=eblast&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=advisory2014&utm_content=enews
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723582&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=https://www.magnetmail.net/actions/email_web_version.cfm?recipient_id=1746028051&message_id=7252809&user_id=AHA_AONE1&group_id=1475853&jobid=22526448
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723583&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://www.aha.org/content/14/141017-specmessage-jointstatement.pdf
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55732031&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=https://www.cdc.gov/media/releases/2014/p1022-post-arrival-monitoring.html
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723585&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://www.cdc.gov/media/releases/2014/p1022-post-arrival-monitoring.html
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723586&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://www.cdc.gov/media/releases/2014/s1023-ebola-nyc.html
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723587&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://www.modernhealthcare.com/article/20141023/NEWS/310239924?AllowView=VDl3UXk1SzVDUGVCbkJiYkY0M3hla09yakVVZENPST0=&utm_source=link-20141023-NEWS-310239924&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=mh-alert
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723588&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://www.cdc.gov/media/releases/2014/s1023-ebola-nyc.html
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723589&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://www.aha.org/hospital-members/events/townhall.shtml
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723590&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://www.phe.gov/Preparedness/responders/ebola/Pages/nurses-call-141016.aspx
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723591&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://www.phe.gov/Preparedness/responders/ebola/Pages/ebola-calls.aspx
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723592&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://www.phe.gov/preparedness/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723593&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://www.aone.org/aone_readiness_advisory.shtml?utm_source=eblast&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=advisory2014&utm_content=enews
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723594&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://www.aha.org/advocacy-issues/emergreadiness/ebola/index.shtml
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723595&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://www.cdc.gov/vhf/ebola/hcp/index.html
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723596&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://www.forbes.com/sites/neilversel/2014/10/23/desalvo-leaving-onc-to-work-on-u-s-ebola-response/
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Burwell "on pressing public health issues, including becoming a part of the department's team responding to Ebola," 
according to an HHS statement emailed to reporters Thursday.   
   
Emory Healthcare launches website with lessons learned in care for Ebola patients  
Leaders at Emory Healthcare announced that the Atlanta-based health care system has launched the Emory 
Healthcare Ebola website. The website includes policies, procedures and tools Emory Healthcare has developed to 
enable its physicians and staff to deal safely and effectively with various risk categories of patients who could be or 
are infected with the Ebola virus. "We are posting and sharing our information on this website as quickly as possible, 
with the hope that it can help other health care systems develop their own Ebola readiness plans," the announcement 
said.  
   
DEA clarifies regulation on disposal of controlled substances  
Responding to concerns raised by the American Hospital Association (AHA) and others, the Drug Enforcement 
Administration (DEA) late last week clarified requirements of its recent final regulation for disposal of controlled 
substances. In a letter to practitioners, DEA said that the regulation was intended to cover disposal of unwanted 
controlled substances from a provider's inventory, not small amounts of unwanted controlled substances left over after 
treatment of a patient. The AHA and eight other national hospital organizations Oct. 6 told the DEA that its regulation 
raised serious health and safety concerns for hospital staff and patients, and would be enormously costly and 
burdensome to implement. AONE members can access an AHA special bulletin with more information on the issue. 
(AHA News Now story, 10/20/14)  
   
HHS advances development of Ebola vaccine  
The development of a vaccine to prevent Ebola virus disease will be accelerated with support from the U.S. 
Department of Health and Human Services' (HHS) Office of the Assistant Secretary for Preparedness and Response 
(ASPR), HHS announced last week. Under a contract with Profectus BioSciences Inc., Baltimore, ASPR's Biomedical 
Advanced Research and Development Authority will provide approximately $5.8 million in funding, in addition to 
expertise and technical assistance, to further develop an experimental Ebola vaccine. The project builds on early 
research of this experimental vaccine supported by the National Institute of Allergy and Infectious Diseases, part of the 
National Institutes of Health, and animal studies supported by the Department of Defense (DoD). In the DoD-
supported studies, a single dose of the experimental Ebola vaccine provided 100 percent protection in non-human 
primates. (HHS news release, 10/16/14)  
   
Nursing organizations work to increase certified hospice nurses, advance hospice care research  
The Hospice and Palliative Nurses Association, the Hospice and Palliative Nurses Foundation ,and the Hospice and 
Palliative Credentialing Center launched a $5 million campaign aimed at increasing the number of certified hospice 
and palliative nurses, advancing research into best practices of hospice and palliative care, elevating palliative nursing 
leadership at the local and national levels, and enhancing nursing competence through certification. The Advancing 
Expert Care Campaign has raised more than $1 million in gifts and pledges. The announcement of the campaign 
comes on the heels of the Institute of Medicine's 500-page report, Dying in America, which found that, despite efforts 
to improve access to hospice and palliative care over the past decade, there are still major gaps, including a shortage 
of caregivers proficient in palliative care. (Advancing Expert Care news release, 10/20/14)  
   
AONE board president appointed to AHA clinical leadership committee  
AONE Board President Linda Knodel, MHA, MSN, NE-BC, CPHQ, FACHE, has been appointed to the American 
Hospital Association's (AHA) committee on clinical leadership. The committee, which has representatives from 
nursing, medicine and pharmacy, serves as a clinical resource on policy issues, in addition to guiding the ongoing 
work of AHA's Physician Leadership Forum. Knodel's three-year term begins Jan. 1.  
   
AHA becomes lead sponsor for Baldrige health care criteria  
The American Hospital Association (AHA) has partnered with the Baldrige Foundation to become the lead sponsor of 
the 2015-2016 Health Care Criteria for Performance Excellence, the foundation announced this week. A cornerstone 
of the Baldrige program, the criteria are a set of questions that focus on improving an organization's results and 
building alignment across the organization. "Through this partnership with the Baldrige Foundation, the AHA can 
better help hospitals and other providers with tools and resources as they continue to improve quality and reduce 
costs," said AHA President and CEO Rich Umbdenstock. When the new criteria are released in 2015, the AHA will 
provide a digital copy to each of its institutional members. (Baldrige Foundation news release, 10/21/14)  

 

 

 

http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723597&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://www.emoryhealthcare.org/ebola-protocol/ehc-message.html
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723598&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://www.emoryhealthcare.org/ebola-protocol/ehc-message.html
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723599&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://www.deadiversion.usdoj.gov/drug_disposal/dear_practitioner_pharm_waste_101714.pdf
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723600&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://www.deadiversion.usdoj.gov/fed_regs/rules/2014/2014-20926.pdf
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723601&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://www.aha.org/advocacy-issues/letter/2014/141006-let-disposal.pdf
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723602&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://www.aha.org/bulletins?utm_source=newsletter&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=NewsNow
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723603&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://www.ahanews.com/ahanews/jsp/display.jsp?dcrpath=AHANEWS/AHANewsNowArticle/data/ann_102014_DEA&domain=AHANEWS
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723604&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://www.hhs.gov/news/press/2014pres/10/20141016a.html
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723605&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://www.hhs.gov/news/press/2014pres/10/20141016a.html
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723606&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://advancingexpertcare.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/10/Campaign-News-Release.pdf
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723607&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://advancingexpertcare.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/10/Campaign-News-Release.pdf
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723608&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://www.ahaphysicianforum.org/board/index.shtml
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723609&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://www.baldrigepe.org/foundation/
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723610&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://www.baldrigepe.org/foundation/
http://www.mmsend33.com/link.cfm?r=1193001032&sid=55723611&m=7311720&u=AHA_AONE1&j=22674004&s=http://www.baldrigepe.org/foundation/
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                                          SDONE District News 
 

 
Unsure of your SDONE district? 

See the map below. 
 

 

 

District 1 
Following the Sturgis Motorcycle Rally in August, we found ourselves still alive and held a 
meeting at Buffalo Wild Wings in Rapid City. Members were updated on the Board Meeting 
minutes from April and July regarding the progress of 2014 goals for education, membership 
and website enhancement. An update on the South Dakota Rural Nursing Conference was 
given.  Discussion ensued on the topic of the SDAHO Convention in Rapid City.  Formal 
ratification of the next District 1 Chair was completed with a unanimous vote for Suzanne 
Campbell.  Kamela Johnson presented her research and on Evidence-Based Practice 
Infrastructure: Nursing Leader’s Perceptions addressing the issue with EBP implementation and 
sustainment focusing on transformational leadership, resources, and communication platforms. 

 

SDONE Website Updates 

Check out the new and improved SDONE website! 

 
 The format has been updated with the menu across the top and more interactive menus.  Not only is 
there a new updated look, but information will be updated as well.  One new feature that is coming in 
the future with the new site is the ability to pay your dues online!!  We encourage all members to get 

on, view the site and give feedback. 

http://www.sdone.org/ 
 

Encourage your 

colleagues to join 

SDONE 

Membership in SDONE is a great value – dues are only $50 annually. 

See the last page of this newsletter for a membership form.   SDONE 

Membership year is October 1
st
 to September 30

th
 of the next year. 

http://www.sdone.org/
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HEALTH CARE ORGANIZATIONS STILL STRUGGLING TO ATTRACT AND 

RETAIN WORKERS ESPECIALLY NURSES, SURVEY FINDS  U.S. health care organizations are not making significant progress in the war for 
talent, and are finding it especially difficult to hold on to registered nurses and 
other critical-skill workers, according to a survey by Watson Wyatt Worldwide, a 
leading global consulting firm, and the American Society for Healthcare Human 
Resources Administration (ASHHRA), an AHA personal membership group. More 
than two-thirds (69 percent) of the 110 health care providers surveyed reported 
having difficulty retaining critical-skill workers to a moderate or great extent. 
Across industries overall, only 43 percent of companies have similar retention 
problems. Retaining registered nurses is the most difficult staffing challenge 
facing health care providers, with 84 percent listing it among their top three 
staffing challenges, followed by pharmacists (39 percent) and rehab therapists (33 
percent). According to the survey, health care organizations are implementing 
various initiatives to address the staffing situation, including adjusting pay levels to 
better reflect the market, providing reimbursements and forgiving loan payments 
for educational studies, and implementing flexible work arrangements. The survey 
noted, however, that few employers are improving other aspects of their employee 
benefits, including health insurance, paid time off or retiree medical benefits, 
which offer possible opportunities to improve the attraction and retention of 
critical-skill workers. 

Recommended Books  
 

Charge Nursesô Guide: Navigating the Path 
of Leadership 

Cathy Leary, RN &  
Scott J. Allen, PhD 
 

Nurse Managerôs Survival Guide, 3rd Edition-
Practical Answers to Everyday Problems 

Tina M. Marrelli, MSN, MA, RN, C 
 

Nurse Entrepreneurship: The Art of Running 
Your Own Business 

Adrianne E. Avillion, DEd, RN 
 
 

 

Relationship-Based Care: A Model for 
Transforming Practice 

Mary Koloroutis  
 
 
To Do Harm 

Julianne M. Morath, RN, MS 
 

PILOTS USED TO TEACH HOSPITALS ABOUT PATIENT SAFETY  An increased number of health care organizations are utilizing the lessons learned from aviation accidents, 
and what the airlines have done to prevent them, according to an article in the New York Times. Several 
hospitals are using professional pilots to train critical-care staff members on the principles of applying aviation 
safety to their work. The training provides lessons on cockpit procedures, including communication protocols, 
checklists, and crew briefings with the goal of improving patient care. These programs have been well 
received at participating organizations, with many employees saying they have more confidence performing 
their jobs, due to posted checklists, which include reminders on such things as checking the identity of the 
patient and drug allergies. "I'm seeing errors caught virtually every day" in the operating room, said Dr. 
Timothy Dowd, chairman of the anesthesiology department at Vassar Brothers, which recently implemented 
aviation-based patient-safety training. 

 
 

 

SDONE 2014-1015 Goals/Strategic Priorities 
 

Education 
V Expand member knowledge of public policy issues 
V Participate in the annual Nurses Day at the 

Legislature 
V Support educational scholarships  
V Participate in task forces/committees/design 

teams that impact nurses in SD 
V Create  a resource list of suggested 

topics/speakers who can be referenced for District 
meeting presentations 

 
Membership 
V Continue membership drives at the State and 

District levels  
V Implement a reduced rate of only $25 for first time 

SDONE members and student 
V Investigate the bank/card payment method 

functionality of the new website vendor 
V Reach out to nurses pursuing advanced degrees in 

Nursing Administration, Leadership and Education 
to invite them to join SDONE  

V Continue renewal notices sent by Treasurer 
V Initiate the application process of the new AONE 

Chapter Affiliate Agreement 
 
Web Site Enhancement and Membership 
Communication 
V Maintain the SDONE website to remain current 
V Finish the update and enhancement to the SDONE 

website   
V Include SDONE highlights in the newsletter and on 

the website, including District and Board 
information 

The SDONE Newsletter is sent 
electronically four times a year. Please 
submit articles or information to  
Paula Hamann,  
paula.hamann@sanfordhealth.org 
 

AONE: www.hospitalconnect.com 
SDONE: www.sdone.org 
SD Center for Nursing Workforce: 

www.sdcenterfornursing.org 
SD Board of Nursing:  

www.state.sd.us/dcr/nursing 
 
 
 
 

 

www.hospitalconnect.com
www.sdone.org
www.sdcenterfornursing.org
http://www.state.sd.us/dcr/nursing
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       2015 SDONE Membership Form 

       ____ New Application 

       ____ Renewal 

       ____ Cancel Membership 

       ____ Address Change 

 

Name_______________________________________________ Date____________________ 

 

Work e-mail address:____________________________________________________________  

        In an effort to reduce mailing expense, you will receive SDONE communication via email      

 (at your workplace).  If you do not have an email address, mailings will be done. 

 ( ) If no changes from last year check here.  (No need to complete rest of application.) 

   

Home Address________________________________________ Phone___________________ 

 

City/State/Zip_________________________________________ Email___________________ 

 

Employing Institution/Agency____________________________ Phone___________________ 

 

Employer’s Address____________________________________ Email___________________ 

 

City/State/Zip_________________________________________ FAX___________________ 

 

Your Title____________________________________________ # Years in Position________ 

 

Educational Background ____Masters 

    ____BS or BSN  ____Certification_______________ 

    ____Associate Degree 

    ____Diploma   ____Other_____________________ 

 

Are you an AONE member? ____Yes ____No 

 

Name of SDONE member that brought you to the organization:_______________________ 

 

Please send completed application form with $50.00 annual dues.  If you are a new member 

and you are joining after June 30, the dues are $25.00 and will cover the remainder of the 

calendar year.  SDONE Membership year is October 1
st
 to September 30

th
 of the next year. 

    Teri Kinghorn, SDONE Treasurer 

    Rapid City Regional Hospital- PCU 

    353 Fairmont Boulevard 

    Rapid City, SD  57701 

 
FOR OFFICE USE ONLY ï District: __________  Membership #:__________  Check #: __________ Date:________________ 

 


